
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES            NOVEMBER 22, 2021            ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

 

Motion to approve minutes from 11/08/21 Kevin Nigh, 2nd Chris Ross, vote 3/0. 

 

Carmony Tile: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, states it is staked off now. He wants to get in touch with James 

Ramsey, the contractor, to discuss where they’re crossing an existing tile on 600 N. The drainage board reviews a 

map that Taylor brought with him today. Mike Gosnell, property owner, comes forward to discuss the route and he 

is invited to come up and look at the map as well. Mr. Gosnell states at one time there was discussion of water on 

the south side of 600 N getting diverted to the existing cement tile to get to the open ditch quicker. Chris Ross states 

the cement tile is not part of the Carmony Tile replacement. Taylor is going to meet with him onsite after today’s 

meeting. They are hoping to start this winter, weather permitting.  

 

Meiks Addition: Don Parker states he understood some grading and seeding was needed there to finish up. The 

ground needs to dry out before they can seed. Kevin Nigh reports there is still a lot of water flowing from the east, 

so the tile has been helpful.  

 

County Farm Drainage: Don Parker spoke to Kenny Roell and Taylor Sumerford spoke to Mark Fischer, (property 

owners whose land will need to be crossed). They are going to go over their sketches with Mr. Roel after the 

meeting, things are moving along. 

 

Adjourn.  
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